
Randolph Municipal Alliance Committee (MAC) 
502 Millbrook Avenue Randolph, NJ  07869 

 
 
 
Michael Neves, Business Administrator 
Randolph Township Schools 
25 School House Road 
Randolph, NJ  07869 
 
August 23, 2010 
 
Dear Mr. Neves: 
 
Using 2011 MAC grant money, we are requesting funding for the following programs 
to be offered by the school district during the 2010/2011 school year.   
As in past years, we ask that the schools agree to be responsible for the Cash Match 
as well as the “In-Kind” match as indicated below.  Please note that the In-Kind 
Match is satisfied by use of school classrooms, materials, personnel, visual aids, etc., 
and not by payment of money. As always, supplies must be purchased in 2011 (Jan.-
Dec.) and Clubs must continue to meet in 2011 to qualify for reimbursement through 
the 2011 MAC funds. 
 
Our funding from the Governor’s Council on Alcoholism and Drug Abuse (GCADA) 
remains the same as last year. All programs receiving funding from the GCADA must 
provide information on Alcohol, Tobacco and Other Drug (ATOD) awareness and 
prevention. In addition, the GCADA now requires that each program conduct 
evaluations to measure the impact of programs and their effectiveness. 
 
Many of the programs remain the same in the 2011 grant. However, since there are 
no longer guidance counselors in the elementary schools, the Fernbrook Is Tops 
(F.I.T.) program will not be funded. 
 
            School      In-Kind   
NAME OF PROGRAM  You Receive     Cash Match      Total   Match 
 
Homework Club Elementary 
4 Stipends Fernbrook;  
3 Stipends Center Grove. $ 3,920.00       $ 980.00 $4,900.00     $2,940.00 
 
Homework Club RMS 
8 Stipends RMS.   $ 3,840.00        $ 960.00 $4,800.00    $2,880.00 
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Red Ribbon Week Activities 
All four Elem. schools 
and RMS supplies.  $ 1,040.00        $ 260.00      $1,300.00    $  780.00  
 
  
 
TOTALS    $8,800.00       $2,200.00    $11,000.00   $ 6,600.00 
 
 
Homework Club is an on-going program at Fernbrook, Center Grove and RMS, each 
having requested the continuation of funding. 
 
Red Ribbon Week Activities will continue to be funded in the elementary and 
middle schools.  Red Ribbon Week activities involve the children and their families in 
ATOD education and prevention strategies.  Although the event will take place in 
October 2011, typically supplies will be purchased before close of the 2010-2011 
school year. 
 
We look forward to another successful year in our partnership with the Randolph 
Township School District.  Please review the funding request and present it for 
approval to the Board of Education at its next meeting.  If you have any questions or 
require additional information, please contact me at (973) 659-9772 or e-mail me at 
oneilljm@optonline.net. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Janet Pollio 
Administrative Coordinator 
Randolph Municipal Alliance Committee 
 
 
 
Copy K. Garnett, N. Ludwig, M. Soccio, M. Emmel        
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